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Attorney Volunteer Help Needed:  

Districtwide Virtual Pro Se 
Consults Are Coming! 
By: Hon. Jacob A. Brown 

 
I am honored that Chief Judge Caryl Delano 
asked me to chair a committee that is 
working to establish a districtwide virtual 
platform for pro bono consultations for 

unrepresented/pro se parties in bankruptcy cases in the Middle District of Florida. 
The Committee includes representatives from each of the volunteer bankruptcy bar 
and legal aid associations in the Middle District.  

Our Court is consistently in the top five in terms of the percentage of pro se parties. 
Since the start of the COVID pandemic, fewer people are using in-person pro se clinics 
in Jacksonville, Orlando, and Tampa. We are hoping those clinics start to see more 
people. The goal here is to lighten the impact pro se filers have on the Court by casting 
a wider net and supplementing the in-person pro se clinics. Orlando has recently gone 
live with its virtual consult platform, and we are hoping to go live districtwide in the 
next 45 days. 

We need attorneys across the district to volunteer to accept these consults. We are 
working to confirm that these appointments will be through the appropriate legal aid 
organizations so that those associations’ malpractice coverage will apply. Pro se 
parties will also be required to sign a waiver that provides that by receiving advice 
from a volunteer attorney, the pro se party waives any and all claims he or she may 
have against the attorney arising out of or related to the advice. We are also hoping 
that attorneys who take consults with pro se parties needing a little extra help to 
make their case a success will step up and see the case through to the end. 

Serving those in need is part of the calling of our profession. If you are not already 
actively providing pro bono service, please step up and sign up to take a virtual 
consult at least once a month. And consider taking a few of those cases to conclusion 
if you are able. To sign up, please email Kathleen DiSanto at kdisanto@bushross.com 
and note that you are willing to volunteer. Additional requests to sign up will be 
forthcoming.   
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Many thanks to the following individuals who are on the Committee or otherwise 
contributing to this project: 

Nery Alonso, Bay Area Legal Services 
Bethanie Barber, Executive Director Legal Aid Society of Orange County 
Michael Barnett, Michael Barnett, PA 
Hon. Jason Burgess, United States Bankruptcy Judge 
Hon. Caryl Delano, United States Bankruptcy Judge 
Kathleen DiSanto, Shareholder Bush Ross 
Kameron Fleming, Law Clerk to Judge Brown 
Barbara Hart, Shareholder Stichter, Riedel, Blain & Postler, P.A., Tampa Bay 
Bankruptcy Bar President 
Jodie Hollingsworth, Law Clerk to Judge Brown 
Ryan Hyde, Partner Thames Markey, P.A.  
Hon. Karen Jennemann, retired United States Bankruptcy Judge 
Jim Kowalski, Executive Director Jacksonville Area Legal Aid 
Andrew Layden, Partner Baker Hostetler 
James LeMieux, Three Rivers Legal Services 
Donny MacKenzie, Executive Director Florida Bar Foundation 
Hon. Catherine McEwen, United States Bankruptcy Judge 
Kathleen McLeroy, Shareholder Carlton Fields 
Luis Rivera, Shareholder Gray Robinson 
Jose Rodriguez, Chief Deputy Clerk United States Bankruptcy Court Middle District 
of Florida 
Andrew Roy, Shareholder Winderweedle, Haines, Ward and Woodman 
Michael Schumpert, CM/ECF Administrator United States Bankruptcy Court 
Jonathan Sykes, Partner Nardella &Nardella, President Central Florida Bankruptcy 
Law Association 
Larri Thatcher, Pro Bono Director Legal Aid Society of Orange County 
Frank Wolff, Frank Wolff Law P.A. 
Allan Wulbern, Shareholder Smith Hulsey & Busey 
Ryan Yant, Associate Carlton Fields 
 
 


